

# Camden Cyclists Meeting Minutes



## Committee Meeting

**Monday 20 June 2016, 18.30 - 19.30**  
**Primrose Hill Community Association**

**Attending** Chair: John Chamberlain, Minutes: Angela Hobsbaum, George Coulouris, Steven Edwards, Nikki Whitelock.

**Guest** James Brander

**Apologies** Jean Dollimore, Ben Edmonds, Meade McCloughan, Geoff Stilwell, Ursule Thurnherr, Helen Vecht.

---

### 1. Minutes of 16 May 2016 meeting

a) The minutes were approved.

### 2. Matters arising from the minutes

a) 2a: Angela had invited Lucy Saunders but not had a reply. She had not yet invited John Kitchener to talk in December.

b) 2b: Angela still has to ask LCC for a list of new members since 2015 and for regular three-monthly updates, so that Steven and John can buddy new members.

c) 2c: Ursule had made our facebook page live.

d) 4a: Bike Breakfast: we had not put out the A-frame for two days; we put it out only on the day itself. We decided that in future it should be put out only during rush hour.

### 3. Holding regular events at different venues (NW, AH)

We postponed extended discussion on this until Nikki arrived. It was agreed to maximise the opportunities presented by KTBW - put the banner up? Publicise our presence. .

### 4. Facebook: how should we promote more links? (UT)

In Ursule's absence we suggested that she should talk to Geoff and Stefano about liking other groups - e.g. LCC and other cycling organisations and getting more people to like us.

### 5. Update on Bikehangars: (AH)

The report on Camden's consultation on 19 locations had now been published and had been put on the CC web. There were five locations where objectors outnumbered supporters. In some cases, the numbers of objections was quite small and in future we should make sure that we get support from local ward councillors.

**Action:** AH would contact members in locations which had not been successful and would challenge the consultation process because the consultation had not been posted on the web.

## **6. Replacement for Angela:**

It was agreed that in the absence of a replacement, we would share the jobs around.

We need a comprehensive list of jobs.

Events - Nikki (including publicity and advertising for events)

Being the contact listed on the website - ?

Attending LCC borough coordinators' meetings - John C.

Campaigns: CS11 - Steven; Bikehangars - ?; HS2 - AH to finish this and hand it over.

Planning monthly meetings ?

Booking venues for committee meetings ?

Taking minutes of meetings - done by the person who chairs the subsequent meeting.

Other jobs: ?

**Action:** AH to compile a complete list.

## **7. Any Other Business**

### **a) Cycle Shops in Camden:**

James Brander suggested that we were not making enough use of our local bike shops to advertise Camden Cyclists. We should update our information leaflet and make sure that all our bike shops had copies. He thought that the manager of Cycle Republic (Hampstead Road) would be a good speaker at a future meeting.

**Action:** JC will draft a new information leaflet and give it to NW to design; it would be distributed to bike shops and used at fairs. JC would work with James to check the information on our website.

### **b) Google Drive:**

George favoured the use of Google Drive to share documents; NW will organise documents into folders.

## **Next Meeting**

Monday 18 July 2016, 18.30 - 19.30, Primrose Hill Community Centre.